
Robinson Secondary School PTSO General Membership Meeting

Tuesday, Sept. 12, 2018


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Jim Witkop, Lisa Waters, Amy Riddick, Michelle Glicklin, Erin Lee, Angela Hodum, Teri Patterson, Michael Fones, Elaine Sullivan, Megan Sullivan, Logan Florence, Harry Glicklin, Julia Lutow, Elizabeth Macaranow, Julie Gladbach, Joanne Walton, Judy Mitros, Stacia Camby, Amanda McCross, Kim Walsar, Veronica Mitchell, Susan Bockman, Kathleen Jones, Laura Clawson, Kara White, Brian Mumford, Renee Mumford, JoEllen Windsor, Suzanne Oshry, Denise Moffett, Sarah Bird, Alaina Watkins, Shaunda Trimner
Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Administration Report: Matt Eline and Tracey Phillips

It’s the third week of school already and things are going well. We had a great first day Pep Rally to get the students excited for the new school year. Due to Hurricane Florence, we have had to postpone many of the Homecoming activities until mid-October. The Homecoming Court announcement will be made at the pep rally on Friday, Oct. 19, the football game will be Friday as well (it is also senior night for football, band and cheerleading) and the Homecoming Dance will be held on Sat. Oct. 20 here at Robinson. 
Craig & Fred were here to speak to the students and did a great job. The students had very thoughtful questions and Fred was very cute!
Back-to-School nights went well – it was good to see the teacher’s faces and hear what they have in store for the school year. We started the evening with a video message from M.Eline welcoming everyone to another exciting school year.
The Middle School was able to hold their dance today after school. The fall sports teams are in full swing and are doing well.

Regarding today’s events and Homecoming, a KIT message just went out to the community to discuss why we had to move the Homecoming events to 10/19 and 10/20. We will hold a vote on Friday for the Homecoming court. We plan to discuss with students and staff the best way to celebrate everyone and we plan to talk to different student groups and incorporate various venues to communicate with our students. Robinson is a great place and we need to take social media with a grain of salt. We need to hear the student voices – it’s the kid’s school and diversity is healthy.

If you or your student ever has any questions or concerns, our doors are always open.

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 
We are still waiting for the 501(c)3 paperwork to be processed - S.Smith will let us know when it has been completed and received.
There are several school groups and clubs that sell spirit items and many will be available at the Taste of Robinson:
· PTSO: pop-sockets, magnets
· ANGP: pajama pants, poinsettias, mulch, student driver magnets
· Band: wreaths/greens, pies, White House ornaments
· Drama Boosters: Robinson Tervis cups
· Crew: round Robinson magnet

Amendment to the PTSO By-Laws - S.Smith read the proposed amendment:

The Robinson Secondary School Parent Teacher Student Organization, Inc, is organized exclusively for charitable purposes, including, for such purposes, the making and distributions to organizations that qualify as exempt organizations described under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, or corresponding section of any future tax code.

Upon dissolution of the organization, assets shall be distributed for one or more exempt purposes within the meaning of Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, or corresponding section of any future federal tax code, or shall be distributed to the federal government, or to a state or local government, for a public purpose.  Any such assets not disposed of shall be disposed of by a court of competent jurisdiction in the county in which the principal office of the organization is then located, exclusively for such purposes or to such organization or organizations, as said court shall determine, which are organized and operated exclusively for such purposes.

Motion to amend By-Laws as stated: M.Glicklen motioned, J.Witkop seconded the motion. Motion to amend By-Laws passed with no objections or abstentions.

We encourage and invite people to join our Board. If you see something that needs to be done, step up and offer to help. Currently we have a few open Board positions:

· Website assistance

· Directory help – compile list of students and parents for our online directory. We need to update the directory for this year, including non-members
· Volunteer opportunities – we are planning to use a consolidated SUG for volunteers
Other events: 

· We had a very successful Ramping Up program this summer with approximately 240 7th graders (120/week).
· Math Boot Camp was very successful this summer. There were 98 kids taking Alegbra I, Algebra II and Geometry.
· We held a teacher morale event on the teacher’s first day back, providing ice cream from Scoops for You.

· Our monthly Board meetings will be held on the 2nd Wednesday of each month.

· Joanne Walton wants to reinvigorate the special events with the PTSO.

· PTSO has partnered with Giant, Harris Teeter and Amazon Smiles to earn extra money for our school – please see our website for further details. You may have to renew your membership number/loyalty card each year to participate.
Treasurer’s report: Michelle Glicklin

There was a brief discussion on the draft budget including added funds to scholarships, added line item for the Head Start program to assist with field trips, and added funds for the school media program.
A motion to accept the 2018-19 Robinson PTSO Budget as presented – A.Riddick motioned, L.Florence seconded the motion. Motion to accept the 2018-19 Robinson PTSO Budget was passed with no objections or abstentions.

If you have a funding request, the form is on the PTSO website. We are encouraging teachers to ask for funds! If the money is for the school, funds can be distributed by grants and S.Meyer will handle these requests. For special projects, we can review the request and vote at our next meeting. 
There is money in PayPal and in our checking account and we are in good shape to help everyone. That was one of the driving forces to change our PTSA to a PTSO.
Monthly report attached and posted online.

Vice President – Admin: Jim Witkop 
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 
There is a fundraising event with Burke Chick-Fil-A so please support Robinson by mentioning “Robinson Spirit Week” and a percentage of each purchase will go to our school.
Secretary: Carole Letzkus 
There is an attendance sheet being circulated around – thank you for signing it!
 

Committee Reports
Faculty Rep. - High School/Middle School: No report 

Fundraising: No report

Grants: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson
We provide baked goods/beverages and support special events in the school. We will be hosting 250 new students (7th-12th grades) with the NKOTB event. We will provide pizza, drinks and dessert and the SUG is almost full - we always receive great support from Robinson parents! If you have donated items to drop off, you can leave them with C.Letzkus in the main office. These donations help keep our budget on track so thank you to everyone for your support!
Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

We need volunteers!!! We are waiting for the 501(c)3 paperwork before we can canvas neighborhoods for Marketplace donations. If you would like to volunteer, please contact A.Riddick if you have time to help. A.Riddick is also looking for someone to shadow her this year to learn the ropes for upcoming years.
Membership/Newsletter: (via Jim Witkop)
There is an app on Membership Toolkit to find our online directory. There are new teachers and currently 340 members! We had great turnouts at Back to School Nights and the Ram Rally.
Ramping Up!: No report
Scholarships: Lisa Waters

Scholarship money will be disbursed as determined by the scholarship committee. The scholarships are not academic based. The Pam Hickenbotham funds are set aside and are not part of the general budget.

Special Education Liason: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

Webmaster: No report

Student Leadership:
Communications/Social Media: No report

SGA Rep.: No report

GMR HS Rep.: No report

GMR MS Rep.: No report

Middle School Rep: No report

9-10 grade Rep.: No report

11-12 grade Rep.: No report

Adjournment 8:00 pm


